
Gwernyfed Community Council
Minutes of Meeting held on 1st September 2015
Velindre Village Hall, Velindre
Present
Mr Andy Jones (Chair)

Cllr Geraint Hopkins

Mr Derek Price 

Mr Grahame Day

Mr Ray Jeffries


Mr Eric Hoole


Mr David Edlin


Mrs Cheryl Hyde


Mrs Margaret David
In Attendance
Mrs Rachel Jones (Clerk)

1 Opening Comments

AJ welcomed everyone to the meeting 
2
Declarations of Interest

None
3
Apologies

None
4
Minutes of the meeting held on 4th August 2015
Accuracy

The minutes were accepted as accurate and were signed by AJ

Matters Arising

I
Item 4I
The positioning of the noticeboard at the Garage in Three Cocks was discussed.  Peter Lewis had indicated that a suitable location would be within the office to the side of the petrol station.  It was agreed that the window itself, with an appropriate header, could be appropriate rather than installing a separate noticeboard.  AJ will look at the space and design a suitable header.
Action: AJ to visit the garage

RJ also reported that the noticeboard at the petrol station in Glasbury had temporarily been removed, but will be going back up once a new location for it has been identified.
II
Item 4II
The Clerk had received confirmation from Powys County Council that an annual grant of £5000 had been paid to Love Glasbury.
III
Item 5
RJ queried whether planning consent had been issued for P/2015/0645 – 2 Dan y Bryn prior to the last meeting and therefore before the Community Council had discussed the proposal.
Action: Clerk to look into the timing of planning permission

IV
Item 6
AJ confirmed that he had written to the Leader of Powys County Council regarding the school modernisation process, a copy of his letter was distributed to the meeting.  He also circulated copies of correspondence that had been sent from John Fitzgerald to the County Council.  AJ suggested that a letter of thanks be sent to Mr Fitzgerald, thanking him for his work on behalf of the community.
Action: Clerk to send letter to John Fitzgerald

AJ reported that the timing of the consultation process is still unknown, but GH confirmed that a meeting had been called of the School Organisation Review Panel to involve local members and Governors of Gwernyfed High School on 21st September at 5:30pm in Llandrindod Wells.  
V
Item 8
DP confirmed that he had responded to the invitation to the event at Penyrheaol Chapel.
VI
Item 9
MD reported that the community will be holding a meeting to discuss the Pound Field and she will keep the Community Council informed of any updates.
VII
Item 13(i)
A response had been received from Powys County Council regarding the enlargement of the access at Tram Cottage, Glasbury.  They had confirmed that as it was onto an unclassified road that this was permitted development and did not require planning approval, although approval of the Highways Authority may be required for crossing the verge.
VIII
Item 13(ii)
A response had been received from the Outdoor Recreations Department at Powys County Council regarding the piece of play equipment at the Pound Field.  It was confirmed that to move this item to the Three Cocks play area would require bringing it up to current standards, and that this wasn’t viable.  It was also confirmed that whilst it didn’t meet current standards for installation in a new location, this didn’t mean that it was safe in its current location.
5
Planning Matters

None
6
Literature & Information Received
(i)
One Voice Wales AGM

This item was received.  DP pointed out that the only one of the proposed motions had relevance to this area and that was the matter of public transport.
(ii)
Award Winning Healthcare in the Rural Heart of Wales 

This item was received
(iii)
Small Scale Project Funding

This item was received.  It was suggested that if there was a whole Glasbury remit, then a project involving dog fouling on the Bont might be appropriate, but this is outside the responsibility of Gwernyfed Community Council.  GH suggested allotments on the Pound Field, but this had already been discounted by the community in Velindre.
7
Parking Review

A response had been received from Jo Lancey at Powys County Council regarding the scope of the parking review.  A discussion was held where various problem areas around Glasbury were highlighted.  RJ reported that he had discussed the issue with several residents from Dan-y-Bryn and they had indicated that they would not be in favour of parking restrictions that could encourage people to park in Dan-y-Bryn, nor were they in favour of parking restrictions within Dan-y-Bryn.  It was agreed that a meeting with Jo Lancey, to gain her views and potential ideas would be the way forward, prior to further consultation with the local community.  EH, MD and CH reported that they were not aware of any parking issues in Three Cocks or Velindre.  It was suggested that a response be sent to Jo Lancey, advising that the Community Council had not identified any parking issues within Three Cocks or Velindre, but had identified problems in the vicinity of Dan y Bryn, River View and the bridge, and that her views and advice would be welcome prior to further consultation with the local community. 
Action: Clerk to contact Jo Lancey

8
County Councillors Report 
GH reported that the Cabinet of Powys County Council had agreed a way forward to achieve the £27million savings required over the next three years.  Each service area had been asked to put forward financial savings of 20% (with the exception of Adult Services which had been asked for 10%).  They would try to protect front line services within these cuts by utilising a variety of business models, including joint ventures and charities.  It was noted that whilst there was a consultation currently ongoing for moving to three weekly refuse collections, it had been reported on the news that refuse collection would be going to four weekly.
9
Financial Matters
(i)
Audit Report and Invoice
The response had been received from BDO into the financial audit.  The Clerk reported that they had identified the issues highlighted during the audit and that these had been classified as minor issues.  The report of the auditor was accepted, and the invoice for £210 agreed.
Action: Clerk to send payment to BDO
(ii)
Clerk Salary
The Clerks salary of £165 was agreed.

9
Any Other Business
(i)
CH reported on a situation that had arisen recently with a neighbour who lives in council accommodation.  The property had required some works and CH had contacted Lauren Jones from the Council and found that she had been very efficient and the works had been actioned quickly.
(ii)
CH reported on a blocked drain just outside the village on the road to Hay on Wye.  This drain has repeatedly been blocked and had caused flooding across the road.  GH undertook to contact the Highways Department to action the necessary work.
Action: GH to contact the Highways Department
(iii)
EH reported that the footbridge and cycle path leading the Gwernyfed High School was overgrown with nettles and needed cutting back, particularly with the start of term this week.  He had contacted Highways and it was agreed if the work was not done within a week, he would report back to the Clerk.

Action: EH to report to the Clerk if work not undertaken

(iv)
GD queried whether anyone knew of a system for looking after people within the community who maybe suffering with Alzheimer’s.  AJ reported that Brecon had become a Dementia Friendly town and that he would provide contact details for the group who had lead on this.

Action: AJ to provide GD with this information

(v)
GH queried whether the document on Local Democracy and Boundary Commission had been circulated to the Community Council, the Clerk confirmed it had.

(vi)
AJ noted that it had been several months since JE had last been to a meeting, and his apologies had not been received.  It was agreed that he should contact JE to ask his intentions for the future.

Action: AJ to contact JE
Next Meeting – 6th October 2015 at St Peters Church Hall, Glasbury at 7:30pm

